Minutes of Mountwood Surgery (MW) PPG last Thursday 16th March 2023

Present: Colin Berthelsen CB, Mary Egan ME, Mary Perkins MP, Susan Smee SS, Stefan Sieradzki StefS. Present for part of the meeting: Dr Liz Hermaszewska LH
Apologies: Shannon Hanbury SH

Mentioned Simon Roberts SR, Claire McDonna CM 

1. Members were invited to look over document prepared by CB. The document was modelled on one found on NAPP from another surgery. It was designed to invite patients to get in touch with PPG. The idea being for PPG to get patient comments and contact details so the PPG could respond. If a comment is a complaint, then the PPG would pass it straight onto Practice Manager SH. As the look of the documents came from a different surgery CB asked LH if she would mind passing the documents onto SR when they next met with a request for Simon to produce same works but graphics in Mountwood style. 
2. One PPG member asked if more appointments would be available no Mountwood fully staffed and as part of LH reporting updates, she informed the meeting that PATCHS had to be suspended temporarily due to lack of doctor’s availability during junior doctor strike action. Another PPG member commented that she new of patients that were using the private GP service at Sharmans.
3.      Now no longer a requirement, SH has stopped producing DNA figures for Mountwood as it 
      was a timely exercise to extract figures from different places/systems. Dr Liz whilst they 
      used to be a big problem various factors like Face 2 Face appointments and the flexibility to 
      change for a telephone consultation and vice versa meant that there were far less DNA’s and 
      gave patients more of a chance to choose the approximate time of consultation. Mountwood   

      call patients the day before and if they do not turn up MW can ring them. In the same vein   

      no longer collecting Family & Friends data – which had given CB the idea of the PPG
      having a box and asking patients for comments requiring them to provide their contact 
      details and open the door for PPG to invite patients to ad hoc virtual and regular F2F 
      meetings 
4. There was another article on NAPP about “How do I know if I’m sick” which suggested the use of online symptom checkers should only be used to indicate that there is a problem rather than identifying any actual cause. They are also useful for reassuring patients, but a study suggests that their use may lead to an increase in unnecessary appointments. A study in the US suggests doctors are twice as likely to get the correct diagnosis. CB remarked that PATCHS had Artificial Intelligence inbuilt but Mountwood had always used inhouse doctors to red patient input and decided on priorities – just as well if the US study was correct.  
5. The NHS has made changes to GP contracts which state that patients should be offered assessment or sign-posted to and appropriate service of need at first contact with the practice LH explained that this is what happens now i.e., urgent cases are seen same day and those deemed non urgent are given a date for remote or F2F consultations or are referred to an inhouse or external medical professional.
6. NHS also state that patients should have access to their medical records by 31 October 2023.   LH concerned about full access because of scope for not understanding or misinterpreting the GP notes – often using ‘industry’ acronyms. 
7. Practices will be required to procure their telephony solutions from Better Purchasing Framework once their current contracts expire. Mountwood is getting a new system shortly, but there is an NHS issue over using them at the moment.
8. To encourage retired GP’s to return to work past retirement age the 4 session working cap per week has been removed, although Dr Liz did not think that returning GP’s would want to work form more than 4 sessions.
9. To simplify patients registering for a GP the term medical cards removed. 

10. Dr Liz asked who had received North Connect PCN text survey and stated that it was important for everyone to respond as the results will produce Mountwood specific data which should be useful for MW and PPG. 

11. CB presented Dr Liz with two documents discussed earlier {please see item 1 above} that had been produced by another surgery in England. Dr Liz thought it would be useful to have on the website and considered sending a text to patients to encourage them to participate, CB asked LH if she would pass the documents to SR at their next meeting and ask Simon if he would please put them into a Mountwood house style design. LH said she would think about hard copy approach and how text responses could be collected for review. CB reiterate that this was an opportunity for the PPG to ask patients for their comments  (complaints go to SH practice manager) and to supply their email addresses so that responses could be sent either individually or more likely, in an approved format published under a PPG page. The whole point of the exercise for the PPG was to both get feedback from a broad cross section of patients (hopefully), but to get email addresses which the PPG could use to invite patients to join the zoom group or attends meetings. 

12. As an adjunct to item 11 Doctor Liz thought May was best month for next online meeting and suggested a Tuesday as being likely.

13. A  follow up discussion took place on LH suggestion that Mountwood hold say a monthly talk in the surgery with the PPG introducing topics and outside speakers and LH offered Clare McDonna’s (CM) assistance, after CB had found it difficult to getting speakers and asked LH to please put CM in touch. Subjects discussed were cancers; dementia; diabetes; Parkinson’s; Healthy Living/Wellbeing and Northwood Living At Home.    
14. CB asked if we should hold usual PPG week or spread out as with the surgery talks above. The consensus thought spread the week out and make sure we have plenty of PPG handouts and it was suggested that SR might be able to help as he was given samples some time back. Dr Liz added that she thought a meeting with CM at Mountwood would be possible. 
15. Decision about responses to patient comments coming to PPG was discussed LH thought it was best to roll them into virtual meeting answers, take it on a case by case basis with some going to PPG page. Dr Liz made the point that that accuracy and responsibility issues with PPG responding on behalf the surgery. 
16. Response to PATCHS enquiries within 48 hours felt to be ambiguous and suggested that 2 working days would be better. LH agreed to looking into this. The temporary and specific mix up with making appointments from PATCHS should hopefully never happen again.
17. Dr Liz informed the meeting about the problem with getting triage people – GPs are now doing their own. No nurse practitioners at the moment since current nurses lack community service experience.

18. LH was asked if patients can hope for more allocated appointments now that GP level back to normal and what percentage were F2F v online, Doctor Liz c60% F2F, but one or more Doctors usually on Triage duties. In addition to triage GP’s spend a lot of time on the phone with patients and making arrangements for same. None of the doctors are fulltime, including new recruits who do 4-6 sessions. Triage appointments are timely and reflect need and not many people wait more than two weeks and thee re usually routine check-up appointments.  
19. Dr Liz clarified that the GP contract calls for need assessment on the first day as distinct from any further steps. Some people need to be seen on the first day and others can wait or be signposted elsewhere. Trying to see all people on the day is not a good approach she thought as that ensures space for urgent cases to be seen quickly.

20. General discussion about volunteers and third parties talking to patients being a good idea. The Health Station used to see patients regularly and help them with technology assistance and provide help guides. The recent PCN event held at Emmanuel Church in Old Northwood High Street  was very popular and had been heavily marketed well in advance. The forthcoming wating room talks inviting patients should be marketed by texts, poster and website. 
21. There was a general discussion about the different form of practices nowadays and how the number of partner practices have gone down due to the cost and responsibility of being a partner. If the trend continues practices will become NHS employees with no great incentive.

22. PPG members agreed that the look and feel of the Mountwood website was up-to-date and greatly improved. Given the number of new doctors CB said he would ask if MW doctors could be listed Mon-Fri am/pm sessions so patients could at least ask for a specific doctor without have any right to expect to see the same.
23. The next AGM was discussed possibly in May.

Next meeting of PPG was scheduled for 14.15 hours on the 20th of April 2023
